RESOLUTION NO. 14-6A-052

Public Works Committee

AGENDA NO. 12.D.5.(1)

RESOLUTION

ROCK COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

INITIATED BY

Public Works Committee

SUBMITTED BY
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Ben Coopman, Director of Public Works
DRAFTED BY

June 2. 2014
DATE DRAFTED

AWARDING A CONTRACT FOR ORFORDVILLE GARAGE UNIT HEATERS -

PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT

WHEREAS, the Department of Public Works (DPW) Building in Orfordville was built in 1995;

and,

WHEREAS, two of the building’s four rooftop heaters are not functioning, cannot be repaired and

are very energy inefficient; and,

WHEREAS, DPW staff prepared specifications and the county Purchasing Division solicited bids

for placing new unit heaters in the garage area.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Public Works Department is hereby authorized
by the Rock County Board of Supervisors convened this /& dayof Jfwl 2014 to award
the bid for the installation of new unit heaters at DPW’s Orfordville Garage to the lowest responsible
bidder, Tri-Cor Mechanical of Janesville, W1 in the base bid amount of $48,000.00.

Respectfully submitted,

PUB/ZC WORKS COMMITTEE

Betty Jo Bussie, Vice Chair
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Eva M. Arnold
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Brent Fox / -
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Rick Richard

LEGAL NOTE:

The County Board is authorized to take this
action pursuant to secs. 59.01 and 59.51,
Wis. Stats. In addition, sec. 59.52(29),
Wis. Stats. requires the project to be let

t%St respwer.
] {

rey S. Kuglitsch
Corporation Counsel

FISCAL NOTE:

Sufficient funds are available in DPW’s capital
account, A/C 41-4350-4270-67161, for the cost
of this project.

N

Sherry Oja
Finance Director

ADMINISTRATIVE-<NOTE:

Recommended.

e

Randolph D. Terromez
Acting County Administrator
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12.D.5.(2)
- Executive Summary -

The Department of Public Works Garage in Orfordville was built in 1995. The building is heated
by four rooftop furnaces. Two of these units are not functioning and cannot be repaired. The staff at
that building limped through the last winter with reduced heat in the building.

The Department, in conjunction with the county Purchasing Division, solicited bids for a project to
place five new unit heaters in the entire garage area. Alternative bids were also sought to not use
stainless steel heat exchangers, eliminate a filter rack in each unit, add an additional heater in the
front office area and remove the old rooftop heaters at this time. None of these alternatives are being
recommended, as the savings for the first two are insignificant and the additional heater in the office
is not essential. Removal of the rooftop units at this time will require bringing in a roofing
contractor to fix the roof openings left, thereby making a possible roof leak opportunity. The roof is
going to be replaced in 2015, if approved by the County Board as part of the DPW budget.

Staff is recommending the award of a contract to the low bidder, Tri-Cor Mechanical of Janesville,

WI for the base bid in the amount of $48,000 for the project. It is not proposed to accept any of the
alternate bids.

Respectfully submitted,

Benjamin J. Coopman, Jr., P.E.
Public Works Director




